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Klink Stefan

Von: Krockauer Rudolf <Rudolf.Krockauer@dwd.de>

Gesendet: Dienstag, 1. Juli 2014 10:54

An: stefan.klink@dwd.de (Stefan.Klink@dwd.de)

Cc: Eucos@dwd.de

Betreff: Termination of TAC messages

Dear Stefan, 

 

At the 2nd E-ASAP ET Meeting in Hamburg on 20th June 2014 we discussed the WMO requirement to stop the 

distribution of TAC messages on the GTS as of November 2014. The outcome of our discussion is noted in the 

meeting minutes which are available in the Obs E-ASAP group (section 'Minutes') of the EUMETNET Portal. 

 

Basically, we suggest following: 

 

- The E-ASAP Regional Telecommunication Hubs (Offenbach and Toulouse) shall stop the the distribution of TEMP 

messages on Monday, 03rd November 2014. Only  BUFR messages shall be ingested in the GTS. 

- All ships in the E-ASAP fleet shall continue to transmit TEMP and BUFR messages from ship to shore. 

- If there are no complaints from the users within a specified period the ships shall stop the transmission of TEMP's 

by and by.  

 

I would appreciate it if you could notify the EUMETNET heads of observations or STAC delegates on this proposal. If 

there are concerns we can easily postpone the deadline. 

 

Best regards 

 

Rudolf 

 

Rudolf Krockauer 

E-ASAP Operational Service Manager 

c/o Deutscher Wetterdienst 

Bernhard-Nocht-Strasse 76 

D-20359 Hamburg, Germany 

Rudolf.Krockauer@dwd.de 

Phone +49 69 8062 6317 

Fax +49 69 8062 6319 

 


